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Four years ago when Rebecca “Becky” and John Zumbach—both teachers in Gilford—moved to Ashland to be more 
centrally located between work and the mountains where they first met, the task of finding new doctors was simply 
part of their relocation process.  A friend recommended Dr. Banister, at Plymouth OB/GYN, to Becky and having also 
heard great things about Speare Memorial Hospital, she established herself as a patient.

Two years later, the Zumbachs 
experienced the full continuum of care 
at Speare— from office visits to delivery 
room—when they welcomed their first 
child, Louis.

“It was such an awesome experience,” 
recalls Becky. “We loved the small, 
friendly feeling of the Birthing Suite. 
We loved the doctors, and the nurses 
were amazing.  We almost didn’t want 
to go home because they took such 
good care of us.”  John adds, “They 
were all very welcoming and inclusive 
of our wishes and respected the type of 
experience we wanted throughout the 
delivery process.”

A year and half later, Becky was 
pregnant again and was scheduled 
for a routine ultrasound.  John says, 
“She had plans to run errands after 
her appointment, but she came home 
immediately, white as a ghost, and said, 
‘I have something to tell you.’  I said 
right off, its twins.”  Becky says she was 
a bit shocked when Dr. Banister gave 
her the news she was expecting two, 

but she knew that twins did run in her 
family, since her grandmother had also 
had a set of twins.

Hearing they were having twins, many 
people asked them where they planned 
to have the babies. “We didn’t think 
twice about where we wanted to have 
the twins,” says Becky.  “We definitely 
wanted to have them at Speare as our 
experience the first time was so good.”

John agrees, “After having Louis at 
Speare we were comfortable with all 
the doctors and nurses and knew what 
to expect, even with twins.  Everyone 
did a great job of explaining how it 
would be different, that there would 
be more people involved, and that the 
birth would be in the operating room . . .  
.[that] it would be a team effort.”

Two healthy baby boys, Brooks and 
Wade Zumbach, made their debut in 
March, just 10 days before big brother 
Louis’ second birthday.   Becky and John 
agree that their second time around 
was as good as, if not better, than their 

first experience delivering at Speare.

Becky notes that when Louis was born 
they really got to know one nurse 
in particular, Kim Goff. “Kim helped 
deliver Louis and as it happened, she 
was scheduled to be on for the next 
two nights after the twins were born. 
One of the day nurses, Laurel, was 
someone I knew from ski racing, and 
there she was, right by our side. I don’t 
know how we got so lucky . . . it made 
us feel like we were at home.  And 
whether I knew the nurses or not, I 
wasn’t nervous about anything.  I had a 
little trouble recovering and figuring out 
the dynamics of breastfeeding twins, 
but everyone was there for me.”

Growing in size and personality, Brooks 
and Wade are beloved by their big 
brother Louis.  All three are keeping 
mom and dad busy, but together they 
are a thriving family of five.

Reflecting back, Becky reiterates their 
positive experience with Plymouth  
OB/GYN and Speare Memorial Hospital.  

Double the Love
VISIT YOUTUBE.COM/SPEAREHOSPITAL TO WATCH THEIR STORY

She says, “I can’t imagine why anyone 
would want to travel somewhere 
else and think they are going to get 
something better. The care you get 
at Speare is everything you could 
ask for.”

“If you are looking for a small, 
intimate environment with very 
professional staff that are friendly 
and approachable, then Speare 
is the place to have your baby,” 
John concludes.
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“I can’t imagine why anyone would want to travel somewhere 
else and think they are going to get something better. The care 
you get at Speare is everything you could ask for.”
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“I wanted to be able to exercise and do things so 

I could live the next part of my live with grace.  

But dealing with incontinence is one of the 

most embarrassing issues women, or anybody, 

can have to deal with.”

VISIT YOUTUBE.COM/SPEAREHOSPITAL TO WATCH HER STORY
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“No one wants to talk about it,” exclaims Cathy Vinčevič  “No women that I know talk about it.  I didn’t talk about it.  
I didn’t even tell my husband. I tried to hide it.”

But, she is talking about it now, and “it” 
is Stress Urinary Incontinence. Cathy 
says, “You reach a point of no return and 
know you have to take care of it.”

After having a hysterectomy in 2009, 
and following all the prescribed post-
surgical steps for recovery, Cathy had 
thought she had already taken care of her 
Stress Urinary Incontinence. However, 
after moving to Danbury a couple years 
ago, and taking a job as a director at the 
Gordon Nash Library in New Hampton, 
she realized things weren’t progressing 
the way she had hoped.

“It was difficult to do things I wanted 
to do like riding my bicycle, gardening, 
painting the house,” Cathy explains.  
“Stress incontinence happens when you 
lift things, sneeze, even going up and 
down stairs.  It seemed everything I did 
might cause an “accident” and it wasn’t 
getting better.  I didn’t want to live 
that way.”

“I’ve always been active,” she continues.  
“I wanted to be able to exercise and 
do things so I could live the next part 

of my life with grace.  But dealing 
with incontinence is one of the most 
embarrassing issues women, or anybody, 
can have to deal with.”

Following a visit with her primary care 
physician, Dr. Andrea Berry, at Mid-
State Health Center, Cathy was referred 
to Plymouth OB/GYN and scheduled 
to see Dr. Joseph Ebner, gynecologist.  
Prior to her appointment, Cathy says 
she went on the Speare website to 
learn more about him.  She wasn’t even 
sure she was going to talk to him about 
her incontinence. However, when she 
read that incontinence was one of his 
specialties, she recalls thinking, “I was 
surprised and relieved to learn there 
was an expert right here at Speare.”

Cathy says Dr. Ebner was charming 
and personable and immediately put 
her at ease.  Getting up the courage to 
talk about her incontinence, Cathy says 
Dr. Ebner was reassuring and helpful.  
After talking about possible treatment 
options, she decided surgery would 
be the best option and they worked 

out a plan so she could take control of 
the situation.

While her complete recovery from a 
bladder lift and partial sling, in January, 
would take six to eight weeks, the 
“results” of the surgery were immediate.  
“I can do things now without a sense 
of impending doom that something 
embarrassing is going to happen to me,” 
Cathy happily exclaims.  She is back to 
walking her dog, riding her bike, working 
in the garden, and painting the house.

And she can’t say enough about Dr. 
Ebner, “He was so kind to me, discrete 
in explaining what was going to 
happen and made sure I was okay with 
everything. “

Even though Stress Urinary Incontinence 
is no longer an issue for her, and can 
be hard to talk about, Cathy says, “It 
happens to so many women, we need 
to be talking about it. I want other 
women to know there is a way around 
the problem.  You can take care of it  and 
make your life whole again.”

Something
to Talk About
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That was the established goal of the Cardiac Rehabilitation Program, or Cardiac Rehab, when it was introduced as a new service at Speare 
Memorial Hospital on October 24, 2005.  Opened as part of the hospital’s then recent renovation and expansion, the Cardiac Rehab program 
was developed in response to a community health need.  Today, Cardiac Rehab at Speare is celebrating its 10th anniversary with nearly 500 
graduates of the program.  

While the success of the program isn’t a surprise 
to Exercise Physiologist Craig Johnson, how the 
program has evolved is a surprise.  “When the 
program started 10 years ago we didn’t have 
cardiologists from Catholic Medical Center 
(CMC) coming to Speare,” recalls Craig.  “One of 
the first things I did was to go down and meet 
with CMC to align their patient discharges with 
referrals to our Cardiac Rehab program.  Ten 
years later nine out of every ten referrals come 
from CMC, and now cardiologists are here twice 
a week helping us provide the full continuum of 
cardiac care right here at Speare.”

His colleague and fellow Exercise Physiologist, 
Rachel (Kindl) Currier, adds “We usually know 
who our incoming patients are before they are 
even discharged. We are definitely partners (with 
CMC) in helping cardiac patients in central New 
Hampshire improve their cardiovascular fitness.”

Craig notes that early on, patients didn’t know 
what Cardiac Rehab was or understand the 
benefits of the program in helping them recover 
from their cardiac event.  “But today’s patients 

expect Cardiac Rehab to be part of their medical 
therapy,” says Craig.  “They’ve heard about it from 
a friend, neighbor or coworker, and have some 
idea of what to expect before they get here.”

Changing patient behaviors is the main goal of 
Cardiac Rehab.  “Ten years ago the average age 
of cardiac patients was between 65 and 72,” says 
Craig.  “Today the average age is 58.” 

“The American lifestyle is to blame,” explains 
Rachel, “between lack of exercise, less than 
ideal nutrition, and even tobacco abuse.”  While 
for some people heart disease is mainly due to 
genetics, for many, it develops over time due to 
a lack of consistency in elevating blood pressure 
and heart rate through exercise, in combination 
with poor eating habits, lack of sleep and stress 
management.  Rachel says, “It gets to the point 
where patients can’t ignore their symptoms 
anymore, and we see it happening in younger 
patients every day.”

The prescribed Cardiac Rehab program is a 
combination of exercise and education over 36 
sessions.  Meeting three times a week, Craig and 

Rachel continually monitor patients’ EKG heart 
rate, blood pressure and level of exertion during 
typical 30 minute circuits.  Since each patient 
exercises at a different level, relative to his or 
her medical history, current ability and personal 
goals, exercises are adjusted accordingly.  
Education sessions focus on lifestyle changes 
and disease management with classes on diet, 
nutrition, pharmacy, anatomy, exercise and stress 
management.  

In 2013, Speare’s Cardiac Rehab Program 
became nationally certified by the American 
Association of Cardiovascular and Pulmonary 
Rehabilitation (AACVPR). AACVPR-certified 
programs are recognized as leaders in the field 
of cardiovascular and pulmonary rehabilitation 
because they offer the most advanced practices 
available, and are committed to improving the 
quality of life by enhancing standards of care.  
AACVPR certification reinforces Cardiac Rehab’s 
mission as a risk-factor modification program for 
building better hearts.

Building
VISIT YOUTUBE.COM/SPEAREHOSPITAL TO WATCH THE STORY

Better Hearts
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William Green has the honor of being the first graduate of Speare’s Cardiac 
Rehab program.  Before his heart attack William says, “I was not an exercise 
person in any way, shape or form.” A decade later he remains a changed 
man, continuing to exercise at RehabFIT at least three days a week.

William explains that after his prescribed Cardiac Rehab program he 
immediately enrolled in the Maintenance Program, where he continued to exercise three days a 
week.  Once RehabFIT opened in 2010, he became a member up there.  He says, “I’ve been very 
fortunate.  Cardiac Rehab saved my life, and today I’m doing very well.”

MaryAnn’s story starts in March 2010 when she had a heart attack, was 
brought to Speare’s Emergency Department, and air lifted to Catholic Medical 
Center (CMC).  After her hospitalization, she was referred to Speare’s Cardiac 
Rehab Program.  Being a retired nurse who had an active lifestyle, MaryAnn 
appreciated the monitored exercise program and learned a few tips from the 
nutritional counseling.

Genetics got the best of MaryAnn when she had another heart attack in 
September 2011, followed by a two-way bypass. Having felt good about her first experience with Cardiac 
Rehab, she decided to go through the program again.  She says, “I live close by, but a lot of people live 
further out, so it is such an advantage for Speare to have this program and partnership with CMC.”

The first day Harry George came to Cardiac Rehab for his initial assessment, 
he was in a wheel chair.  Nearly a year after open heart surgery to replace his 
aortic valve due to a bacterial infection, Harry was dancing down the halls  
of Speare.

“Now I have two birthdays,” Harry says. “My actual birthday on October 
22 and the day I was saved on August 30.”  But his journey back has been a long one.  Following his 
surgery, Harry was unable to walk or eat.  However determination, a positive attitude, and giving 
Cardiac Rehab everything he had, have helped him recover.  He says, “I’m very excited about life  
and what it takes to make each day a positive, wonderful experience.  The Speare Cardiac Rehab 
program was very important on my road to feeling this way, and if I’m going to give any kudos,  
it is to Cardiac Rehab.”

Charlie admits he was doing all the wrong things.  His primary care 
doctor, Dr. Young, kept worrying about him and telling him he should 
be doing 10 thousand steps a day.  Charlie says, “I didn’t listen.” While 
he hadn’t had a heart attack, Charlie says, “I was in really bad shape.  
I couldn’t walk very far without having to stop and catch my breath. 
Traveling for work I always used to look for the moving walkways in 
airports as I was so out of breath. ” 

That’s when Dr. Young referred him to the visiting CMC cardiologists.  Preliminary tests 
showed he was going to need surgery . . . immediately.  After surgery he came to Speare’s 
Cardiac Rehab.  “Craig and Rachel were fantastic, the program with education was great . 
. . every day was amazing.”  After graduating, Charlie went on to join RehabFIT at Rachel’s 
recommendation. You can now find him at the gym six days a week at 5:30 a.m.  He says, “I 
feel better than I have in 25 years.” And when he is traveling, he no longer uses the moving 
walkways at airports. 

“Nine out of every ten referrals come 

from CMC, and now cardiologists are here 

twice a week helping us provide the full 

continuum of cardiac care right here 

at Speare.”

William Green, Campton
Heart Attack - Graduated: 2005

MaryAnn Adams, Holderness
Heart attack and Bypass Surgery - Graduated: 2010 and 2014

Harry George, Wentworth
Valve Replacement - Graduated: 2015

Charles “Charlie” Sniffen, Holderness
Bypass and Valve Replacement - Graduated: 2012
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“The whole experience at Speare was 
personal, you aren’t just a number like at 
other hospitals I’ve been to.  The nurses 
were all really nice, and I just can’t say 
enough about Dr. Casey.  Anyone who 
needs surgery should have him do it.”

VISIT YOUTUBE.COM/SPEAREHOSPITAL TO WATCH HER STORY

8 



2015 ANNUAL REPORT EXCELLENT CARE EVERY DAY.

These words best sum up Kathleen “Kathy” Brown’s past year beginning on July 1, 2014.  It was her birthday, but 
instead of celebrating, Kathy found herself in the Emergency Department at Speare Memorial Hospital with severe 
abdominal pain, noting, “For me to come to the ER means I wasn’t feeling well at all.”

For years, Kathy had been experiencing 
on and off pain. She describes it as 
cramping, and chalked it up to gas build 
up.  She noticed the pain when she was 
at home resting or sitting, noting that 
when she got up and moved around she 
had no discomfort.

Calling Hooksett home, Kathy explains 
that she and her husband live out 
of their camper, dividing their time 
between visiting their son in Campton, 
her parents in Hooksett, her husband’s 
mother in New York, and the rest of their 
year moseying about the southeastern 
United States.  “In Florida they call us 
snowbirds,” says Kathy, “but I think of 
us more like gypsies.” 

Two years ago, she visited an urgent 
care center in Florida for the same pain.  
The doctor there thought there could 
be a blockage in the colon, but the 
diagnosis was inconclusive. The CT, or 

CAT, scan ordered by Dr. Casey on that 
fateful day last year left no doubt about 
it . . . Kathy had a blockage in her colon 
as a result of scar tissue build up after 
two C-sections, a hysterectomy and gall 
bladder surgery.

She was immediately rushed into 
surgery to have a colostomy, or bag as 
most refer to it.  And none too soon 
Kathy says, “My husband asked how 
bad it was and Dr. Casey said I came in 
just in time.  Another 24 hours and my 
colon could have ruptured.” A couple 
of weeks later she had another surgery 
to remove the blockage. Her bag 
remained, and had she wintered here, 
would have had it removed in January 
or February of this year.  However, 
given Kathy winters down south, she 
and Dr. Casey decided that it was best 
to reverse the colostomy once she 
returned this summer.

“I love Dr. Casey,” enthuses Kathy.  “He 
is so down to earth and makes you feel 
comfortable and at ease.  He takes the 
time to talk with you.”  While not thrilled 
to have the bag over the winter, Kathy 
admits there were days she forgot she 
had it, and others when it seemed, 
“front and center.”

On June 11, Kathy was back in surgery  
at Speare to have her colostomy 
reversed, and a colon resection. 
Six weeks later, not only had Kathy 
celebrated another birthday, but 
everything was back to normal.  

Reflecting back, Kathy says, “The whole 
experience at Speare was personal, 
you aren’t just a number like at other 
hospitals I’ve been to. The nurses 
were all really nice, and I just can’t say 
enough about Dr. Casey.  Anyone who 
needs surgery should have him do it.”

A year-long journey
Scary . . . frustrating . . . great.
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With early fall comes that wonderful feeling about living in central New Hampshire. It is a feeling of change as we transition from 
the summer season to autumn.  The nights are cooler, and less humid, the sky is a clearer blue, and for many of us, out come the blue 
jeans and sweaters that have migrated to the bottom of the bureau, untouched since Memorial Day.  It is a beautiful time to feel the 
afternoon sunshine, pick apples, and enjoy the changing landscape that comes with fall foliage.

Healthcare is also in a season of tremendous change. Patients are expecting the highest quality of care, insurers are demanding the 
lowest costs of care, and the federal government is pressing for improved population health.  Hospitals and providers are at the center 
of this triple aim in healthcare. We can no longer afford to provide healthcare as we have done for the past 50 years, it is simply too 
costly.  Speare is actively exploring alternative models of providing care—care that is effective and efficient—and focused on providing 
the right care when it is needed.  Speare is working not only to meet such expectations, but excel as central New Hampshire’s provider 
of choice.  

The SMH Medical Staff is also experiencing a change of seasons.  Patients have witnessed the retirements of some long-standing, local 
physicians and can expect to welcome new providers excited to establish themselves into the greater Plymouth community.  

After 36 years of serving the ophthalmologic needs of our community, Dr. John Richards retired in June. We will fondly remember his 
gentle demeanor and true caring nature as he set about restoring sight to hundreds of patients suffering from cataracts.  Dr. Richards 
opened up his practice in Plymouth in 1980 and retired from White Mountain Eye Care.  Although a native of Colorado, he and his wife, 
Martha, now consider Holderness their home.  

Thousands of children over the past 31 years have encountered the approachable Dr. David Cunis. His slapstick humor and fondness for 
The Three Stooges resonated well with his patients, and his calm, thoughtful demeanor appealed to their parents.  A New Englander in 
origin, Dr. Cunis and his wife, Eileen, have continued to enjoy the White Mountains from their home in Campton after his retirement in August.  

There are times practicing medicine is like being a detective. Patients present with 
clues (symptoms) about their condition, and the mind of the physician must piece 
those symptoms together to arrive at a diagnosis (and solve the crime!). Dr. Fred 
Kelsey has been piecing together patient symptoms, and arriving at diagnoses 
in Plymouth for 37 years. His colleagues and patients will miss his diagnostic and 
therapeutic skills. We will also miss his work as the Medical Director of Mid-State 
Health Center, where he used a combination of medical training and administrative 
skills to lead the large primary care practice in ensuring healthcare access to our 
community.  He and his wife, Kathy, expect to continue enjoying an active lifestyle in 
Plymouth after a planned December retirement.  

5

Changing Faces of Medicine
VISIT YOUTUBE.COM/SPEAREHOSPITAL TO WATCH THE STORY

“Speare is actively  
exploring alternative 
models of providing care—
care that is effective and 
efficient—and focused on 
providing the right care 
when it is needed.” 
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With the retirement of three experienced physicians, Speare welcomes new physicians, 
trained and ready to begin caring for our community.  Dr. Michael Watto is a family 
physician, recently retired from the military, who joined Speare Primary Care in 
September.  He has settled in our community with his family, and is looking forward to 
exploring all the things that make central New Hampshire such a fantastic place to live. 
Dr. Heather Williams joined Plymouth Pediatrics in August after completing a residency 
in Pediatrics.  Originally from the Southeast, she and her husband 
are looking forward to hiking and horseback riding in the White 
Mountains with their puppy, Scout. In December, White Mountain 
Eye Care will welcome Dr. Paul Musco. After decades of visiting 
Waterville Valley, Dr. Musco and his wife have decided to make 
central New Hampshire their permanent home.

Additionally, we have welcomed several new hospitalists to our 
medical staff, thanks to a partnership with Lakes Region General 
Hospital.  Focused specifically on in-patient hospital care, they are 
helping us expand our coverage and enhance the patient and family 
experience.

These physicians have trained in the new era of medicine, and 
understand the dynamic forces changing the practice of medicine.  They are pleased to be able to apply 
their knowledge and skill to address the healthcare needs of our community. We will continue to work 
with our patients to provide excellent care that is cost-effective and patient-centered.

As you embrace the changes that come with September in New Hampshire, please know that the Medical Staff at  
Speare Memorial Hospital embraces the changing healthcare landscape and remains committed to quality patient 
care as vibrant providers of healthcare every day. 

Joseph Ebner, MD
Chief Medical Officer
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Change.  Healthcare has changed more in the last five years, than in the previous 

50.  What began as a national discussion on system improvements and quality care, 

has evolved into a complete metamorphosis of how, when and where healthcare  

is delivered.

No hospital, including Speare Memorial Hospital, has been immune to these tides of 

change. But how we respond, makes all the difference in providing excellent healthcare 

to our community every day, today and tomorrow.

Underscoring Speare’s adaptability and adherence to evolving quality and patient 

safety standards of care, we were again recognized as being among the best of the 

best hospitals nationally.  We were not only ranked as a 2015 HealthStrong™ Hospital, 

but also as a Top 100 Critical Access Hospital, one of only 16 hospitals nationally to 

make the list each of the past five years.  Our Top 100 ranking further designated us 

one of the Top 20 Critical Access Hospitals by the National Rural Health Association.

Responding to our identified community needs, and the national focus on population 

health, we created an awareness campaign promoting the 5-2-1-0 Healthy NH Initiative.   
5

Leadership
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Working with area schools we educated students and families about healthy eating 

and active living using the 5-2-1-0 message.  It was just one of our many community 

health outreach and education programs this year.

Another major component of the changing healthcare landscape is the increasing 

demand for information technology integration and infrastructure to support clinical 

care through meaningful use—the federally mandated use of electronic health 

records (EHR) to improve care coordination, quality, efficiency and patient safety, 

while also monitoring and improving population health. To achieve economies of 

scale, and avoid reinventing the wheel, Speare has partnered with LRGHealthcare to 

form Asquam Community Health Collaborative, a limited liability corporation (LLC).

The LLC was formed on June 25 as a contracting entity in which Speare and LRGH 

are equal partners in the purchase of a new health information system from Cerner.  

Our collaboration has enabled us to acquire a robust operating system and depth of 

information technology expertise that would not have been achievable on our own. 

This system will serve as a platform for our new EHR.  Currently, we have two separate 

EHR platforms for the Hospital and our practices.  As the two systems do not “talk 

to one another,” data transfer from one system to another is quite cumbersome.  The 

new EHR system will be one, clinically integrated health record between the Hospital 

and practices.  This will allow for easier referrals and information sharing from the 

emergency room, to primary care and specialty care.

Also notable this year was the Supreme Court’s ruling to uphold the Accountable Care 

Act, ensuring ongoing access to health insurance through the federal government’s 

Healthcare Insurance Marketplace. Combined with the establishment of the New 

Hampshire Health Protection Plan—the expanded Medicaid program offering 

coverage to qualified, uninsured individuals and families—increased coverage 

means our patients can access the right care, at the right place, at the right time. 

The more patients with insurance means less uncompensated care which helps 

reduce healthcare costs for all:  patients, providers and businesses.  For example, 

when looking at payments for emergency services at Speare last year, we saw a 37% 

decrease in self-pay, 175% increase in managed Medicaid and a 15% increase from 

insurers in the Exchange (Health Insurance Marketplace).

While we celebrated the establishment of expanded Medicaid, there is already 

concern that the New Hampshire Legislature will not reauthorize the expansion 

when it expires at the end of 2016.  

Looking ahead, we will be celebrating the 10th anniversary of our Cardiac 

Rehabilitation program in October.  Established to better help cardiac patients 

recover and build better hearts closer to home, the program has become nationally 

certified and graduated nearly 500 patients.  We are also seeing a “changing of the 

guard” on our medical staff with several long-term providers retiring and welcoming 

new ones.  Dr. Michael Watto joined Speare Primary Care this fall providing care to 

patients ages 13 years and older, and White Mountain Eye Care will be introducing 

Dr. Paul Musco to patients beginning in December.

While the changing healthcare landscape continues to evolve, all of us at Speare are 

proud of our collective efforts to provide the best care possible without losing sight 

of what’s most important—you, our patient. Your patient care experience, whether 

in the Emergency Room, an outpatient department or with one of our specialists, is 

paramount to our success in providing excellent healthcare to our community every 

day.  We welcome you and your family as integral members of your care team, and 

look forward to being your healthcare provider of choice.  

Willam Larsen
Chair, Board of Directors

Michelle McEwen, FACHE, CPA
President & CEO
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It is important to realize that medicine is an imperfect science and that there are some inherent risks to healthcare.  The goal of the Partnership for Patients is to mitigate 
those risks by implementing identifiable actions and evidence-based practices that can reduce the potential for patient harm. When we embarked on this journey, the 
Partnership for Patients established a national goal to reduce preventable harm by 40 percent and readmissions by 20 percent.

The standards of care are constantly evolving, and Speare has created 
a team approach to identify opportunities for improvement. This 
involved providers and department directors as champions of care, 
working with staff to: track data, establish a baseline, understand and 
analyze opportunities for improvement, recommend process changes, 
and educate staff on implementing best practices.  

As the graph to the left indicates, Speare achieved a 42% reduction 
in preventable harm events from our baseline in calendar year 2011.  
These results come from an increased awareness of, and commitment 
to, patient safety, not just by our physicians, nurses and clinical 
providers, but by our directors, senior team and Board of Directors.  
Quality and patient safety are aligned with our overall organizational 
goals, where we acknowledge we can do it better and safer through a 
proactive approach that promotes a culture of caring.

However, when we received our outcomes from the Partnership for 
Patients, which includes readmissions, we reduced our harm events by 
48.9%, and that performance has been sustained.  We were singled out 
by the National Health Research Education Trust for our achievement 
in being a top hospital in New Hampshire to achieve and sustain  
such results.

All of us at Speare appreciate that you have a choice when it comes to selecting your healthcare provider, and we are proud to provide you with excellent healthcare 
every day, while ensuring that you receive safe, quality care based on evidence-based medicine and national standards of care.  Right here at Speare, you have a hospital 
nationally ranked as a HealthStrong™ Top Hospital, and designated not only among the Top 100 Critical Access Hospitals, but performing among the best of the best 
nationally ranked Top 20 Critical Access Hospitals. We are care you can count on, every day.

Quality
Over the past three years, Speare Memorial Hospital has been actively engaged in the Partnership for Patients, a national and statewide initiative to 
reduce preventable harm in hospitals. 
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2015 ANNUAL REPORT EXCELLENT CARE EVERY DAY.

Community is at the heart of Speare Memorial Hospital’s mission:  To provide excellent healthcare to our community 
every day.  Serving our communities’ health needs is the foundation on which the hospital was built, and continues 
to address through its programs, education and outreach.

Community Health

Every three years Speare conducts a Community Needs Assessment in conjunction with the Central New Hampshire Health 
Partnership.  Our most recent update occurred last fall following a series of discussion groups that included low income families, 
senior citizens, the mental health community, educators, business leaders, and the faith community. The results of these 
discussions were categorized by the region’s identified health issues, including:  access to mental health and behavioral health 
care; physical activity, recreational opportunities, active living issues; fragile families and family stress management; diet and 
nutrition, and access to healthy food.

To address our communities’ active living and healthier 
food needs head on, Speare adopted the 5-2-1-0 
Healthy NH initiative.  A program promoted by the 
Foundation for Healthy Communities, 5-2-1-0 focuses 
on four key messages to help kids and their families 
live healthier lives:  Eat five or more servings of fruits 
and vegetables a day; limit screen time (television, 
computer/tablets, gaming) to two hours or less a day; 
get at least one hour of physical activity/active play each 
day; and limit sugary drinks. Working with our school 
nurses in SAU 48 over the past year, Speare created 
an awareness campaign to help educate students 
on 5-2-1-0.

Additionally, Speare has been an active partner in the 
Plymouth Area Community Conversations, working to 
create synergy between the central New Hampshire 
organizations and agencies that work to address the 
social service and lifestyle needs of our communities.

Our second annual Shamrock Shuffle 5K health 
walk/run encouraged people of all ages and abilities 
(including their four legged friends) to get up, go out 
and get moving this spring. For some, it was the thrill 
of overcoming challenges and completing their first 5K 
ever. For others, it was a warm-up for the competitive 
running season.  For all, it was a chance to get their 
“Irish on”, come together as a community, and celebrate 
Sláinte, or “good health” in Gaelic.

Promoting our partnership with Dartmouth-Hitchcock 
Norris Cotton Cancer Center and the Oncology Clinic 
as a regional affiliate, Speare hosted Art of Healing 
painting parties this fall and spring.  Building on the 
premise that we all know someone who has been 

diagnosed with cancer—family, friends, neighbors, 

coworkers, maybe even you—painters came together, 

as a community, at the Kil’n Time Art Studio in Plymouth 

to remember, share experiences, and provide hope on 

canvas. The paintings, along with statements from the 

artists sharing love, support and encouraging words 

for those battling a cancer, were then put on display at 

Speare Memorial Hospital at Boulder Point, and other 

businesses throughout central New Hampshire.

A sold out crowd attended Speare’s fifth annual Wine, 

Women & Wisdom event this year.  By women, for 

women and about women is the event’s overarching 

theme with presentations and exhibitors addressing 

women’s health and lifestyle concerns. For the men, 

heart health and the importance of a good night’s sleep 

were the topics of discussion at the third annual, It’s 

a Guy Thing event.  Both events work to educate and 

promote a healthier community overall.
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Speare Memorial Hospital experienced a significant loss in 2015 
due to the recognition of estimated overpayments made by the 
state government to the hospital, through its Disproportionate 
Share Hospital (DSH) payment program. These overpayments 
occurred in fiscal years 2011 through 2014. The DSH 
program was designed to reimburse hospitals for the cost of 
uncompensated care. The definitions of cost and uncompensated 
care were unclear in the beginning of the program and to a 
degree, remain unclear today.  The impact of the overpayments 
was felt by Critical Access Hospitals across New Hampshire, with 
Speare’s estimated share totaling $7.7 million. Management, the 
Board of Directors and the hospital’s audit firm agreed that the 
multi-year estimates should be recorded in the current year.

Aside from the one-time issue noted above, Speare also 
experienced an overall decline in volume for ancillary 
outpatient services in 2015, offset in part by growth of in-
patient volumes. With the maturing insurance offerings 
through the federal and state government programs, the 
hospital experienced a significant shift in 2015 from patients 
with no insurance coverage to those having government-
supported coverage. With expenses, the hospital incurred 
unexpected costs to support locum/traveling staff which filled 
vacancies in the medical staff and clinical positions in nursing.  

However Speare Memorial Hospital has an above average 
financial position, and through the hard work of middle managers, 
we are well positioned to meet the challenges of the year ahead. 

Finance Speare Memorial Hospital 
Administration
Michelle McEwen, FACHE, CPA 
President & CEO
Dr. Joseph Ebner 
Chief Medical Officer
Kris Hering 
Chief Nursing Officer
Thomas Lenkowski 
Chief Financial Officer
Laurie Bolognani 
Human Resources Officer

Medical Staff Leadership
Dr. Viking Hedberg 
President
Dr. Dana Merrithew 
Vice President
Dr. Joseph Casey 
Secretary/Treasurer

Board of Directors
William Larsen, Chair
Alison Ritz, Vice Chair
Steve Taksar, Treasurer
Quentin Blaine, Secretary
Michelle McEwen, FACHE 
President & CEO
Sam Brickley, 2nd
Dr. Linda Crawford
Ronda Kilanowski
Robert Maloney
Patrick Miller
Nancy Puglisi
Margaret Turner
Eldwin A. Wixson
Dr. Kevin Young

Summary of Patient Services 2015 2014

Emergency Room visits  15,117 15,076

Outpatient (Registrations)  59,883 57,285

Surgical Services Cases  2,904 2,500

Physical & Occupational  
Therapy Treatments

 27,145 26,749

Laboratory Tests 112,605 116,508

Radiology Exams  25,269 25,324

Oncology Procedures  4,363 5,177

Cardiology Exams  
(Includes Cardiology, Diabetes and  
Cancer Rehab Sessions)

 1,581 1,364

Total Observation Days  630 704

Total In-Patient Days  5,760 5,281

Physician Practice Visits  35,992 35,748

Statement of Operations
Financials for the year ending June 30  
(in thousands of dollars) 2015 2014

Total Net Operating Revenues
Anticipated dollars to be collected for services

 52,783 52,584

Impact of DSH  (8,253)  (1,300)

Expenditures For:

Wages, Contract Staff and Physician 
Fees

 25,432 24,182

Employee Benefits  6,804 5,974

Supplies, Utilities, Insurance & Other 
Expenses

 14,611 14,086

Medicaid Enhancement Tax (MET)  2,356 2,358

Depreciation on Buildings & Equipment  3,539 3,539

Interest on Debt  824 751

Total Funds Paid Out  53,566 50,890

Net Income from Operations  (9,036) 39416 



2015 ANNUAL REPORT EXCELLENT CARE EVERY DAY.

Volunteers provide their time, talents, and compassion to 
enhance the patient and family care experience at Speare 
Memorial Hospital.  From students considering a future 
career in the healthcare field, looking for exposure and 
experience, to retirees wanting to give back after a loved 
one, friend, or even themselves, received treatment at 
Speare, volunteering is an opportunity to contribute 
and stay connected to the community while also 
helping others.

“The role of volunteers is to supplement the work of 
employees,” notes Speare’s Student & Volunteer Services 
Coordinator, Chris Fenn.  “Over the last few years this 
has evolved to include volunteers in specialized roles.”

•	 Clergy: Speare has five cleric volunteers 
representing different religious denominations. 
They provide pastoral and spiritual care to any 
patient interested, and upon request.

•	 Therapy Dog: Checker, an 
Australian Shepherd, is Speare’s 
current therapy dog.  Certified 
by Therapy Dogs International, 
Checker and his owner, Susan 
Blake, visit Speare once a 
week to offer comfort and 
companionship to inpatients 
and outpatients in the Oncology Clinic.  He has 
also charmed his way into the hearts of many of 
our employees as well.

•	 Family Advisors: The Patient and Family Advisory 
Committee is a group of community members 
who participate in, and promote the patient and 
family centered care philosophy, at Speare. The 
patient and family perspective is important in the 

planning, delivery, and evaluation of healthcare. 
The experience of care, as perceived by the patient 
and family, is a key factor in healthcare quality 
and safety.  Family Advisors have been involved in 
enhancing/developing:

•	 way finding through the hospital
•	 visitor policy
•	 bedside reporting protocols 
•	 physician and staff interviews
•	 renovation of waiting/resting areas on the 

second floor (see photo right)

•	 Outreach & Scholarship Committee: Speare 
volunteers are also active in helping to promote 
and encourage students pursuing healthcare 
careers in our communities by annually awarding 
scholarships.  They also support departmental 
patient outreach initiatives, such as purchasing 
new televisions in the recently renovated waiting/
resting areas, and water bottles to give to patients 
graduating from the Cardiac Rehab Program.  To 
further the community-building aspect of their 
work, funding for such projects comes from 
hospital-wide fundraisers including: 

•	 Candy and card sales in the Main Lobby
•	 Town-wide yard sale
•	 Cupcake Challenge and other specialized 

bake sales
•	 Books are Fun sales

So whether it is a friendly face to greet you, a comfortable 
couch on which to rest, a furry friend to pet, or a special 
treat to indulge in, volunteers are at the heart of Speare’s 
patient and family centered care approach.

Volunteers

MaryAnn Adams
Eddie Ash
Joan Bergstrom
Nancy Bird
Ann Blair
Irene Blake
Susan & 
“Checker” Blake
Danielle Bonnett
Ann Burghardt
Aisha Burnham
Ethel Cahoon
Pat Corbin
Sandy Crisp
Irene Deutsch
Virginia Dunn
Gabe Fagan
Shanna Fielding

Ethan Fifield
Richard Flanagan
Lee Fortier
Marie Gardner
John Gray
Kaitlyn Jackson
Deborah Kaplan
Leslie Kellenbeck
Glory Kidger
Carol Mabin
Kathy MacDonald
Annie Martin
Ashley McClay
Michael Meagher
Robin Orr
Carolyn Piantedosi
Elva Piehn
Joan Poitras

Janet Rapp
Kayla Rotondi
Alaina Sarvak
Patti Sebilian
Shelly Shamberger
Judy Siegel
Sarah Steenbergen
Stephanie Sywenkyj
William Taffe
Ann Thibodeau
Larry Tingley
Pat von Klock
Omkar Waghe
Bethany Ward
Ed Weber

CLERGY
Rev. Dan Bowers
Deacon Mike Guy
Rev. Leo LeBlanc
Rev. Shirley Marcroft
Rev. Eileen Torrey

FAMILY ADVISORY 
COUNCIL
Nate Fuller
Sandra Lehner
Barbara Noyes
Carolyn Piantedosi
Darlene Riess
Kelly Schwaner

VOLUNTEERS 

TOTAL VOLUNTEER HOURS:  6252
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As you read the stories in this annual report, you may notice that the theme 
of partnership is woven throughout. There are many kinds of partnerships – 
in business, in personal relationships, and in healthcare. In all partnerships, 
the relationship is characterized by mutual respect, cooperation, and 
responsibility.

Speare Memorial Hospital helps the communities of central New Hampshire 
achieve optimal health by providing excellent healthcare every day … for 
everyone who lives in our region and everyone who vacations here.

PHILANTHROPIST 
1 Anonymous Donor
Anonymous Donor Advised Fund 
    of the Vanguard Charitable 
    Endowment Program 
Audrey Hillman Fisher Foundation
Paul R. Belyea 
Brown Brothers Harriman & Co. 
Anne L. Bryan 
Charles Foundation, Inc. 
Children’s Dentistry of the Lakes Region
The Jane H. Choate Fund 
    of the Vanguard Charitable 
    Endowment Program 
Citizens Bank
Bea and Woolsey Conover 
The Guy and Kitty de Chazal Family Fund 
    of the Vanguard Charitable 
    Endowment Program 
Dunkin Donuts

Edwin S. Webster Foundation 
Elsie H. Hillman Foundation 
George V. Durgin Charitable Trust 
Harvey Construction Corporation 
Interlakes Family Dental Center
Jack and Dorothy Byrne Foundation, Inc.
Ronda and Randy Kilanowski
Lovett-Woodsum Foundation

Marcam Associates 
Helen F. Mathieson 
Alex Medlicott and Kristi Medill 
Meredith Village Savings Bank 
Millennium Integrated Marketing
Linda Nestor 
NH Dental Society Foundation, Inc. 
Northeast Delta Dental 
Plymouth General Dentistry, PLLC
Rockywold-Deephaven Camps, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Rooke 
Dorothy M. Smith 
Frank E. Stas 
Murray and Jean Swindell 
The Agnes M.  Lindsay Trust
TOSA Foundation 
Town of Thornton 
Ms. Margaret C. Turner
VALIC Financial Advisors, Inc.

Volpe Charitable Trust 
William Gallagher Assoc.

BENEFACTOR
Fletcher W. Adams 
Allan Ames 
Diane Arsenault and Peter Pirnie 
Paula Baker

Donor 
Report

Speare Memorial Hospital gratefully recognizes organizations, 
individuals, and families who have supported our Annual Fund, for four 
or more consecutive years, as members of the Evergreen Society.

An Important Partnership

Patients and their families are essential partners in the effort to improve the quality 
of healthcare, both in the provision of the healthcare itself, and in contributing to 
the financial stability of Speare through annual giving. Speare has an extraordinarily 
dedicated group of supporters who give to the annual fund year after year. In this 
report we recognize 135 donors who have given for at least four years in a row, with 
many in this group giving for over 10 years. Included throughout the list are quotes 
from a few of our donors.

“Our family has had multiple surgeries and emergency care at Speare –  
we wouldn’t go anywhere else. The inpatient care is exceptional. It is 
friendly, compassionate and comfortable – they care. We are fortunate 
to have Speare in our community and we feel it is important to make a 
gift to the annual fund every year.”

Ann and Tom, Plymouth
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Giving Levels:

Philanthropist	 $1,000+

Benefactor	 $500 - $999

Founder	 $250 - $499

Ambassador	 $100 - $249

Steward	 Up to $99

Bank of New Hampshire
Chris and Len Bierbrier
Roz and Dave Carlson 
Catholic Medical Center-NEHVI 
Central Paper Products Co. 
Community Guaranty Savings Bank 
Linda M. Crawford, MD
John and Donna Currier
Sara J. Dembiec 
Dr. and Mrs. Peter Doane
Giguere Electric, Inc.
Granite State Plumbing and Heating, LLC
Health Plans Inc. /  
    A Harvard Pilgrim Company 
Katie Wood Hedberg, APRN and 
    Viking A. Hedberg, MD, MPH
Highland-Mills Foundation 
Ellen S. Hoyt
Clint and Michele Hutchins 
Hutter Construction Corporation 
IPG Employee Benefits Specialists 
Lakes Region Coca-Cola Bottling Co.
Bill and Sandy Larsen 
Sam and Barb Laverack 
Edward and Mary Liston 

Dr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Lyons 
Joan and David Martin 
James and Michelle McEwen 
Medical Reimbursement Specialists
Dana Merrithew, MD 
Mid-State Health Center 
Mountain Medical Aesthetics
Nancy Ehlers Management Group LLC
New Hampshire Electric 
    Cooperative, Inc. 
NH Prostate Cancer Coalition
Peabody & Smith Realty
Dr. Nancy Puglisi and Sandra Ray
R.M. Piper Inc. 
Service Master
Stephen Taksar and Laure Morris
The GE Foundation
Workplace Benefit Solutions/ 
    HUB International
Zimmer Northeast

FOUNDER	
1 Anonymous Donor
Lise and Art Albert
Baker Newman & Noyes

Mr. and Mrs. Steven V. Ball
Scott and Sharon Bartlett
Bear Images 
Ted and Laurie Bolognani 
Bridgewater Power Co., LP
Robert and Karen Buckley
Linda Byam
Cotes Green Acres Farm
Alexandra Daitch
Julie DeGalan and Bryon     
    Middlekauff
Meg DeNobile and Zach Thomas
Evergreen Embroidery 
Douglas Fais 
Katie Foley
Hannaford
Angie and Keith Harger 
Mrs. Sylvia Horgan
Thomas Korson and Mary Mullarkey
Lacewood Group Inc.
Lavallee/Brensinger Architects 
Tom and Sharry Lenkowski
Lisa’s Personal Training Studio
Sue Lopes 
Millicent Mason
Nick Mathis
Douglas and Susan McLane
SMH Medical Staff
Patrick Miller and Pamela Andruszkiewicz
Paul and Suzanne Montour
Pete and Kris Nordblom
Mr. and Mrs. Henry W. Parker
Richard and Barbara Peterson 
Plymouth Family Practice 
R.P. Williams & Sons, Inc.
Robert and Alison Ritz

Ken and Nancy Ruhm 
Mary Sampson 
Michael Sochat, MD
Dan Stack 
Town of Hebron 
Peg Trimby 
Wieczorek Insurance, Inc. 

AMBASSADOR
1 Anonymous Donor 
7 Anonymous Donors
Ron and MaryAnn Adams
American Health Centers
Annie’s Overflow, LLC
Aquafax Inc.
Ashland Lumber / Belletetes 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bargewell
Michael and Paula Bartosiak
The Beck Family
BerryDunn
Quentin and Marcia Blaine 19 
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Ann and Tom Blair 
George and Marilyn Blaisdell
Ronald Boucher
Jonathan and Penelope Bourne 
Charles and Dawn Bourret
Kim Brace
Malcolm Brawn 
Sam and Nari Brickley
Peter Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Burlingame 
Paul T. Carolan 
Crystal Cascadden
Jessica Charon
Richard and Jean Chisholm 
Robert Clay Jr
Larry and Ruth Cohen
Mike Cosgrave

Tom Costigan
R. Carlene Crowley 
Richard Davenport
Robert Derrickson 
Jim and Kay Desmarais 
Jill Duncan and Richard Wargo
Joseph and Maureen Ebner
Georgene Fabian
Joseph and Irene Ferro
Thelma Francis
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Gilligan 
George and Suzanne Gilman
John B. and Gail V. Glennon 
Gary and Lynn Goodnough
Sam Gough and Sarah Crane
Granite State Credit Union 
John and Valerie Gray 
Gayle and Gary Gray
Nate Grifkin 
Frank and Phoebe Griswold
Mrs. Rita E. Grote 
Fred and Louise Gunter
Dan Hall
Mr. and Mrs. James Hammond
Chip and Wendy Harris
Richard Harris
Barbara Hendrick 
Kris Hering 
David Hoddinott
Bill and Glenda Houle 
Melissa M. Howard
Earl and Barbara LaFlamme
Stephen and Anita Latulippe
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Lindstrom 
Sidney Lovett
Vicki Martin

Alan F. Mather 
Mrs. Helen R. May
Andy and Britt McDonald
CSM (R) Thomas M. McNamara Jr
Dr. Douglas McVicar and Frumie Selchen
Kenneth McWilliams
Elaine Melquist and Kurt Schroeder 
Ronald Lawler and Margaret Merritt
Norma Migliore
Anne Milender 
Robert S. Miller 
Monadnock Security Systems
Debra and Timothy Naro
Henry and Sue Nassar
NH Endodontics, PLLC 
The Nordstroms
Judy and Bob Norton
John Olmstead
Orr & Reno PA
Laura Parr
John and Carolyn Piantedosi 
Peter and Patsy Pilgrim

Ann-Marie and Dick Piper
Cynthia Piper
David and Barbara Preston
Philip Preston
Janet Rapp

Lisa Reid 

Neil and Agnes Robertson 

Nina and Tim Rose

Adam and Mary Ellen Ross 

Tony and Joan Roy 

Samyn-D’Elia Architects, PA

Leonard and Caroline Sawyer

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Scaia 

John and Susan Scheinman

Patricia P. Schlesinger

Ron and Eleesa Sibley 

Judy and Steve Siegel

Singh Family Dental

Alicia and Ken Soper

Squam Lake Rentals, LLC

Mr. and Mrs. Frank B. Stevens 

Robert and Carol Stewart 

Mr. and Mrs. David C. Talbot

Anne Thatcher, APRN

Debra Thompson

Wayne and Barbara Thornbrough

Paul and Mary Tierney

Gareth and Nita Tobin

T. Wallace

Bruce and Susan Wiggett 

Chris and Ann Williams

Brooke Wolters

Woodsville Guaranty 
    Savings Bank 

Workout 24/7 Fitness Center LLC

“We are impressed with Speare’s 
work to improve the health of 
the community and we feel 
fortunate to be in a position to 
support the hospital.”

Sandy and Eleanor, Holderness

“Speare has taken care of many of the 
members of our family. We feel it’s 
important to give back to an institution 
that has played an important role in the 
health of our family.”

Natalie and Bob, Bridgewater
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STEWARD
2 Anonymous Donors 
21 Anonymous Donors
Alicia and Will Abbott
Janet K. Adams 
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Adey
Allen Family Trust of the 
    Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
AmazonSmile Foundation
Wendy Avery
Carrie Ayers
Kevin and Susan Barlow 
Charlotte (Charlie) Barry
Scott and Liz Bartlett

Dennis, Jackie, Ali and Sammi Beaupre
James and Christine Bennett
Armand and Joan Berard
Sue and Lloyd Berry
Brenda Boisvert
Jean Boynton
Susan Breviglia
Ms. Joan B. Brewer

David and Mavis Brittelli
Dina Brodis
Richard and Lillian Brown
Rachael Brown
Ann Burghardt
Virginia Burnham 
Robert E Burt
Al and Linda Carlson
Donald and Linda Casey
Donna Champagne-Patten
A. John P. Chivers 
Peter S. Cofran
James and Linda Crawford
Donna E. Creley
Mr. and Mrs. Irving Cushing
Karen and Robert Delgado
John and Anita Downing 
James and Betty Ann Dunstan
Nina Eaton
Robert and Kathy Ellis
Gisela and Paul Estes 
Gene and Barbara Fahey
Christine Fenn
Gary, Sally and Liesl Filteau
Dick and Kathie Flanders
Kevin and Barbara Flynn
Glenn R. Ford
Andrew Frechette
Suzan and Bob Gannett 
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Gilbert 
Kim Goff
John and Elaine Gorman
Roger Goupil
Eddie Green
Sylvia E. Green 
Dodie Greenwood

Luther W. Haartz
Marsha Hall
Harriet Hall
Ruth E. Harlow 
Joanne and William Harris
Ken and Sally Harris
Phil Haskell and Terri Johnson 
Dave and Bobbie Hiltz
Donald and Mary-Lou Hinman 
Chris and Tiffany Hodges 
Walter and Joni Holmes
Cheryl Hoppe
Marguerite Houseworth
Richard and Anne Howe
Frances A. Howland
Chuck and Diane Hulse
Jane and Ron Huntoon
Craig and Sara Johnson
Tammy and Jim Joyce
Anthony and Gail Keefer 
The Kellogg Family
Keniston Trucking & Logging
Glory L. Kidger
Rachel Kindl
Kristen King
Jim and Ann Marie Laauwe
Deborah L. Lazar
Joyce Leary
Joy Leda
Ledyard Fire Company Dist. 1
Stacey Lembo
Alan and Jane Lounsbury
Carol Mabin
Dorothy E. Main 
Michael Marino and Lee Ann Moulder
Annie Martin 

Mary Mauchly

Morgan Maxner

Walter P. Mc Ginn, PhD 

Gail and Peter McDonough

Medical Solutions

Bill and Pamela Meserve

Dr. Scott  Meyer

Leland and Colleen Miller

Rhonda Morrill

Robert Morton 

Alan Munro

Barbara Nicholson 

“When I think about Speare, 
what comes to mind is quality, 
availability and dependability. 
The providers know the 
healthcare landscape in New 
Hampshire and are ready to 
refer when necessary. I’ve 
supported Speare’s annual 
fund for many years and plan 
to continue doing so.”

Dan, Ashland

“Over the years, we have taken comfort knowing 
that Speare is nearby and able to take care of 
our active family with the many needs of both 
emergency care and kind, helpful advice regarding 
general good health. The employees from all 
disciplines are superb. Speare is one of our top 
priorities for annual giving.”

Murray and Jean, Holderness
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Carole and Stephen Osmer
Frank Osmer 
Sandra and Richard Pike
Larry Pilvelis
Plymouth Area Renewable 
    Energy Initiative
Anne and Scott Pulsifer
Carol Robeck
Mary E. Ruppert, RN
Bernadette and Arnold Russek 
Paul San Soucie 
Bernice Sanders
Schannon Sargent
Ernest H. Saulnier
Franz Schemmel
Kelly and William Schwaner 
Beth Simpson 
Dorothy A. Smith 
Larry and Eleanor Spencer
Shirley G. Splaine 
David L. Steele 
Marie Stonis
Mr. Willard R. Sweet and 
    Mrs. Meredith K. Sweet
Lucille Trahan
Karen Trickett
Sheila Trott
Robert and Joanna Tuveson 
Phil and Betsy Twombly 
Roger and Mimzie Uhler
Jerica Vallie
Jonathan Van Etten
Juanita Wade 
Gary and Beverly Walker 
Judy and Steven Weber
Earlene Wells

Kelley White, MD

Erin and Noah Wildermann

John R. Williams

Diane Winson

Marilyn and Ed Wixson 

Douglas and Carlee Wolff

Sharon Woodman

Robert and Charlotte Wormald

Paul and Linda Wormald

Karen A. Young 

Sharon Yunghans

Mr. Gerald Znamierowski Jr.

	
 

IN HONOR OF	
Mark Banister, MD 
    by Linda Byam

Terrance Copsey, CRNA 
    by Linda Byam

Gary D. Diederich, MD 
    by Anne Milender 
    by Peter Brown

Jennifer Hennessy, RN 
    by Linda Byam

Alexander Medlicott, MD 
    by Thomas Korson and 
    Mary Mullarkey

Jeffrey T. Reisert, DO 
    by A. John P. Chivers

Marlowe R. Simon 
    by Earl and Barbara LaFlamme

Speare Memorial Hospital 
Birthing Suite Staff 
    by Sam Gough and Sarah Crane

Speare Memorial Hospital 
Emergency Department Staff 
    by Richard and Jean Chisholm 
    by Jim and Kay Desmarais 
    by Cynthia Piper

Speare Memorial Hospital 
Oncology Staff 
    by Angie and Keith Harger 
    by Dorothy and Joseph Highland

IN MEMORY OF

Edward Boynton 
    by Jean Boynton

Duncan Brewer 
    by Ms. Joan B. Brewer

Mary Rose Cote 
    by  Edward E. Cote Jr

Emily T. Crane 
    by George and Suzanne Gilman

Henry D. Crane Jr, MD 
    by George and Suzanne Gilman

Grace E. Crowley 
    by R. Carlene Crowley

Davie Delgado 
    by Karen and Robert Delgado
Robert Delgado 
    by Karen and Robert Delgado
Douglas Dicenzo 
    by Dr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Lyons
Malcolm F. Estell 
    by Charlotte (Charlie) Barry 
    by Dennis, Jackie, Ali and Sammi Beapre 
    by James and Christine Bennett 
    by Armand and Joan Berard 
    by Al and Linda Carlson 
    by Gayle and Gary Gray 
    by Dave and Bobbie Hiltz 
    by Walter and Joni Holmes 
    by Joyce Leary 
    by Alan and Jane Lounsbury 
    by Carol Mabin 
    by Elaine Melquist 
        and Kurt Schroeder 
    by Henry and Sue Nassar 
    by Paul and Linda Wormald 
    by Robert and Charlotte Wormald 
    by Mr. Gerald Znamierowski Jr
Carole J. Estes 
    by Debra and Timothy Naro
Jack Glidden 
    by Shirley G. Splaine
Reg Greenwood 
    by Dodie Greenwood
Everett E. Howland 
    by Frances A. Howland
Raymond S. Keniston 
    by Keniston Trucking & Logging 
    by Alan Munro 
    by Anne and Scott Pulsifer
Dale Russell LaFlamme 
    by Earl and Barbara LaFlamme
Pauline Lawson 
    by Shirley G. Splaine
Vicki Leizear 
    by Charlotte (Charlie) Barry

Every effort has been made to spell names correctly and acknowledge gifts as you prefer. If you see an error please accept our apology  
and contact the Development Office at (603) 238-2211 or donate@spearehospital.com to let us know.

“Each year when I make my 
annual fund gift to Speare, I am 
giving thanks to the hospital 
for the great care my late wife 
received there. The staff was 
extremely compassionate 
through to the very end. I’ve 
also used the services of Speare 
and know that it is a well-func-
tioning organization worthy of 
my support.” 

Frank, Holderness
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In Fiscal Year 2015 (July 1, 2014 – June 30, 2015), 498 donors and families gave gifts totaling over $533,000. We deeply appreciate 
the generosity of everyone who decided to partner with Speare Memorial Hospital by including us in their annual giving plans.

John D. Lloyd 
    by David and Mavis Brittelli

Pat and Hal Long 
    by June Harding

Raymond F. May 
    by Anonymous

Katherine J. McNamara 
    by CSM (R) Thomas M. McNamara Jr

Micheline McWilliams 
    by Kenneth McWilliams

Norman McWilliams 
    by Kenneth McWilliams

Lee Ann Merchant 
    by Robert and Karen Buckley

Ruth A. Millar 
    by Dr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Lyons

Harry C. Morgan 
    by Suzan and Bob Gannett

Veronica A. Pilvelis 
    by Larry Pilvelis

Ronald G. Ramsay 
    by Peter and Patsy Pilgrim

Sherburn C. Ramsay 
    by Peter and Patsy Pilgrim

Henry C. Rapp 
    by John and Carolyn Piantedosi 
    by Janet Rapp

Herbert G. Reid 
    by Lisa Reid

Susan G. San Soucie 
    by Paul San Soucie

Carla Ann Saulnier 
    by Ernest H. Saulnier

Don Shanley 
    by Gary, Sally and Liesl Filteau

Inez Shanley 
    by Gary, Sally and Liesl Filteau

Sara A. “Sally” Stas 
    by Frank E. Stas
Barbara R. Stevens 
    by Mr. and Mrs. Frank B. Stevens
Matthys Visser 
    by Ronald Boucher
    by Susan Breviglia
    by Robert and Kathy Ellis
    by Dan Hall
    by Harriet Hall
    by David Hoddinott
    by Ledyard Fire Company Dist. 1
    by Vicki Martin
    by Leland and Colleen Miller
    by Judy and Bob Norton
John R. Weigel 
    by John B. and Gail V. Glennon
Raymond B. Weigel 
    by John B. and Gail V. Glennon

IN-KIND GIFTS
Adam’s Body Shop
Amerinet
Ann the Bra Lady
Ashland Woman’s Club
Beyond Obsession
Borger’s Cakes & Bakes
Ethel Cahoon
Canobie Lake Park
Cardigan Mountain SoapWorks
Carlisle Capital Corporation
Cigna Group Insurance
Clean-O-Rama
Julie DeGalan and Bryon Middlekauff
Devenir Esthetics & Massage

Devine Millimet
Dresser’s Unlimited
Eastern Mountain Sports
Farmer Brothers Co.
Finishing Touches by Mark LLC
Forrest Howes’ Auto Repair
Franklin Savings Bank
George’s Seafood & BBQ
Debbie Gleason
Green Carbon
June Harding
Hart’s Turkey Farm Restaurant
Hebron Area Knitters Crocheters
Alex and Amanda Hutchins
Denyse Ilsley
Indian Head Resort
Irwin Automotive Group
Lakes Region Coca-Cola Bottling Co.
Little Church Theater
Loon Mountain Resort
Lost River Gorge and Boulder Caves
Nancy Mace-Benham
Mad River Coffee Roasters
Mad River Tavern
MegaPrint, Inc.
Meredith Village Savings Bank
Mid-State Health Center
M’nM Scoops
Morrison Healthcare
Moulton Farm
Mountain Medical Aesthetics
Newfound Area Senior Services
Newfound Grocery Restaurant & Deli
Newfound Knitters

Northeast Credit Union
Oglethorpe Fine Arts & Crafts
Beverley Person
Plymouth Regional High School
Plymouth Regional Rehabilitation Services
Press Ganey Associates, Inc.
Rhino Bike Works
Brianne Robitaille
Schannon Sargent
Simply Sunflowers
Six Burner Bistro
Subway of Plymouth
Brenda Sullivan
Swiss JUST
The Common Man
Thomas Roberts
Top Gun Gymnastics Academy
Townsquare Media Portland
Waste Management
Waterville Valley Resort
Whale’s Tale Waterpark
White Mountain Eye Care
Timmee Whitmore
Women Inspiring Women
Workout 24/7 Fitness Center LLC
Workplace Benefit Solutions/ 
    HUB International
WXRV / The River

If you would like more information about the  
many ways you can support Speare, please  
call us at 603-238-2211 or visit our website:   
www.spearehospital.com. We are now  
able to accept secure online donations.
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